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£0INT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT, UNITS 1 AND 2

On October 28, 1991, a Notice of Violatior (NOV) was issued with
the subject Inspectic: Report as a result of findings during a
routine unannnunced safety inspection condiucted by the NRC
Resident Inspectors. We initially responded to the WOV in a
letter dated November 27, 1991. Violation "B" of the NOV
addressed scaffolding which was improperly erected in the

vicinity of the plant safety ir‘ection pumps. This is an
amendment to that response.

In our response to this citation, we acknowledged the violation.
However, we t.~k issue with the portion of the citation
concerning the securing of the planking to the scaffold.

Cheokl ier MT-114 raquires scaffold planks in safe chutdewn areas
t. be cleated or wired down. During our ‘nitial investigation of
this event, it was our urcerstanding that c(racklist MT-114 had
been properly ccmpleted and that, therefore, the planking was not
loose and did not require additional mooring.

After submittal of this response, the issue of securing of the
Flanking wes again questioned by our Resident Inspector, Mr.
Gadzala. We subsequently investigated this issue more closely.
After further discussions with the involved personnel, we now
believe that the planking had not been secured to the scaffold
structure by cleats or wires. Thus, the desc: iption of the state
of the scaffold planking in the NUOV was correct as stated. As a
result of this additional investigation, we acknowledge that our
initial respor.se to this viclation improperly characterized the
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condition of the scaffolding. Huwever, we have concludea thal
corrective uctions committed to in our November 27, 1991, letter
regarding this violation remain applicable.

The Inspection Report also cited an additioral example of
improper construction of a scaffold near the switchgear room
bypass alternate shutdown panel. The Inspection Report stiated
that a scaffold had been erected in a safe shutdown area but the
area was not delineated as such on the maps included in PBNP
3.4.8, "Transient Comburtible Control." The report als» stated
tnat PBNF 3.4.8 appeared somewhat ambiguous in its description of
safe shutdown areas.

11 response to this concern, PBNP 3.4.8 has been revised

‘. evision 9, to be issued in January 1992) to ciarify the above
ambiguities. The definition of safe shutdown area has been
changed to include only trosc identified fire zones whi 'h contain
or expose systems, components, or cables that, if damaged by
fire, would require the use of an alternate system or component
to achieve plant cold shutdown in accordance witih Appendix R
requirements. Using this clarification, the switchgear room
bypass alternate shutdown panel has been determined not o be
located in a safe shutdown area and will not be delineated as
such on the figures of PBNP 3.4.8. Tn addition, the figures
highlighting the safe cshutdown areas remein unchanged from
Revision 8 (issued November 3, 1989). However, the method of
velineating the safe shut Jswn areas on the figures will be
referenced i1n the text of the procedure to clarify the ambiguity
indicated in the Inspection Report.

I1f you have any qguestions concerning this information, please
contact us.

Sincerely,
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Jam J. Zach
Vice President
Nuclear Power

Copies to NRC Recional Administrator, Region III
NRC Resident Inspector



